STERNANCIE TO ST

TOWN OF WESTMINSTER

11 South Street WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473 (978) 874-7409 • Fax (978) 874-7460 BOARD OF HEALTH

MINUTES FOR APRIL 22, 2020 B.O.H. MEETING @ 5:00 P.M. HELD BY CONFRENCE CALL

In Attendance: Board members Chairman; Dr. Michael Popik, Mr. Edward Simoncini; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville.

5:00 p.m. Dr. Popik opened meeting read opening statement of Governor Baker's announcement.

In order to conduct business before the Board: A telephone link will be established for your communication with the Board during a portion of the meeting. Anyone wanting to comment on or have input into any discussion that Board has is invited to submit them in writing for the Board's consideration.

COVID-19 Update.

Number of cases in Westminster is 6 people in 5 households.

DPH website information available.

Discussed stay at home policy.

Keep 6 foot social distance.

CDC recommending wearing protective face masks in public.

Wear gloves while shopping.

Receive weekly reports from MPHN nurse with updates.

Restaurants following procedures

Grocery Store following 6 foot distances.

New Business:

32 Colony Road: Tabled for next meeting.

Ellis Road-Solar Farm plan:

Solar farm plan wants to go from a chain link fence to an agricultural fence. The Board discussed the safety of having a chain link fence. Motion was made by Mr. Simoncini the Board of Health rejects modification of fence and to stay with the original fence. Seconded by Dr. Popik. All were in favor, Ms. McConville will let Mr. Wallace know the Boards decision.

Ms. McConville went over the vaccine order for this year's flu clinics with the Board.

Vouchers for meetings will be scanned to Dr. Popik he can sign off on these then Mr. Hawke can sign them.

Board Members concerns:

NSTER OCCUPATION OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPER

TOWN OF WESTMINSTER

11 South Street WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473 (978) 874-7409 • Fax (978) 874-7460 BOARD OF HEALTH

Dr. Popik asked if heard back from Town Council on 30 Lakewood Park Road. Ms. McConville has not heard back.

Mr. Simoncini asked if we had heard back from the Fire Department on BnB's about smoke detectors. The Fire Department has not yet done this as Ms. McConville told the Board. Mr. Simoncini asked to look into when we will hear something back.

64 West Princeton Road have not received deed restriction back will let the Board know when we do.

5:49 PM Doctor Popik called for adjournment. Mr. Simoncini seconded.

5:49 PM Meeting adjourned

Dr. Michael Popik

Edward Simoncini